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In This Issue ................................................ TWA Welcomes
Club Members

Tuesday               October 15th, 2013              6:55 PM
 

at the Woodworking Shop
3141 Capital Boulevard, Raleigh, NC

Several members meet at 6:00pm at Buffalo Brothers Pizza & Wings 
for dinner prior to the meeting. Please join us! 
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November & Mark Todd (I want one of 
everything he has made)

"In the garden, Autumn is, indeed the crowning glory of the year, bringing us the 
fruition of months of thought and care and toil. And at no season, safe perhaps in 
Daffodil time, do we get such superb colour effects as from August to November." 
~~ Rose G. Kingsle

October 15th
National Grouch Day

Membership News
The “Book Distribution” was a great success raising 
$128.00 for the club.  Thanks to all who participat-
ed and I hope you are all enjoying your findings.

At the next meeting Hal Brown will be manning 
the library - but we need more volunteers. Please 
dig deep and consider giving a coupe of hours to 
your club. Also if you have an item checked out 
please return it.  

I will still be collecting dues at meetings but if your 
check is mailed to me ahead of time I can process 
your membership and have your badge ready.
		  Dues are as follows. Email newsletter 
$40.00. Hard copy $50.00 (for those grandfathered 
in). Spouse $1.00. Checks to "Triangle Woodworkers 
Association", mail to Kay Baker at 610 Benfield Ct., 
Garner, NC 27529.

Thank you all for your support of TWA!
Sharing our love of wood!
Membership Chairman: Kay Baker

Topic: Show & Don't Tell with TWA Members

Incentive
Here is how it works, bring 
a friend, family member, 
co-worker, neighbor, to our 
monthly meeting and receive 
a raffle ticket for the gift card 
drawing. Convince this person 

to join and you will receive 
$5.00 off your next years dues. 	
	 When your guest signs up 
with Kay you will need to let 
Kay know to you brought this 
member to us. I will be keeping 
the listing of memebers who are 
to receive the $5.00 reduction 

in dues. If you get 8 people to 
join -- your membership is paid 
in full.

So bring all your friends!!

Diane

When Master furniture maker Chuck Bender was visiting TWA, he mentioned that one way 
to tell an amateur woodworker from a professional is that the amateur can’t help but point out his 
mistakes to people admiring their work.   Chris Schwarz had a similar quote when he visited, point-
ing out that furniture makers have been hiding their mistakes from wealthy people for hundreds of 
years.  
As woodworking is the pursuit of excellence, sometimes things don't work out to be excellent. 
Looking for anyone brave enough to share their stories and examples of 'skillful fixes'.
Whatever you prefer -- demoing -- talking -- photos -- and willing to elaborate on the mistakes made 
and what and how you were able to come up with a FIX.
	 There are lots of mistakes made and I just want to say thanks in advance for those willing to 
share their stories!!!

Host: Pete Bucki
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The Triangle Woodworkers Association (TWA) is a nonprofit 
educational corporation. The TWA is dedicated to teaching 

woodworking techniques through seminars, classes, and work-
shops; participants are required to sign waivers absolving liability 
for TWA or its designated representatives. The TWA promotes 

woodworking education and community interest in woodworking 
and in general sharing a love for wood.

By the Numbers
Treasurer’s Report

Beginning Bank Balance:    $7,943.03

          Income: $365.00

          Expense: $250.93

          Ending Bank Balance:  $8,057.10    

Note: figures exclude petty cash & other “slush” funds.
Note: $1910.00 in Toys for Tots (personal & raffle) 
donations.
Submitted by: Hugh Fish

TWA is on Facebook
On our website, www.trianglewoodworkers.com, you can 
hit the link to “like” us on Facebook or if you do not have a 
facebook page you can create one if you like. Or you can go 

to www.facebook.com and search for TWA and add us as a friend.  
	 I am adding many of the photos from events to 
our Facebook page - many of these I cannot fit into the 
newsletter. Be sure to look for new items.

 New Member Welcome  
We welcome 1 new members this month. 

Mac McCarson of Durham  
A colored dot on a name tag indicates that the member is new, 

so be sure to say hello and welcome them.

Membership Chairman: Kay Baker

Club Officers and Committee Chairmen
Executive Board

President:	 Diane Philyaw, (919) 764-9266 
	 dphilyaw2365@yahoo.com or 		
	 irishrose2365@yahoo.com 
Vice President:	 Jeff Leimberger (919) 698-8927
Secretary:	 Janet Batker 
 	 jannewgrov@aol.com
Treasurer:	 Hugh Fish (919) 467-5696 
 	 hughpatfish@yahoo.com
Members @ Large: Pete Bucki, Kay Baker, Open

Committee Chairman
Program:	 Jeff Leimberger (919) 698-8927
Toys for Tots:	 Fred Ford, (919) 469-9575 
Newsletter:	 Diane Philyaw, (919) 764-9266
Historian:	 Diane Philyaw, (919) 764-9266
Library:	 Kay Baker, (919) 696-8504
	 kdbakerkdb@yahoo.com
Membership:	 Kay Baker, (919) 696-8504
Publicity:	 Allan Campbell, (919) 772-4551
	 aacjr@nc.rr.com
Mentor:	 Larry Bradbury,
	 lbradbury12@yahoo.com
Facilities &	
Refreshments:	 Chuck Arnold 
	 woodenitbenice@nc.rr.com
Raffle:	 Mike Payst, 
	 mpayst@nc.rr.com
Sponsor:	 Bill Anderson, (919) 932-6050
	 willardanderson@bellsouth.net
Hospitality:	 Pete Bucki, (919) 380-8860
	 peteb301@att.net
Auctioneer:	 Pete Bucki, (919) 380-8860
Fundraising:	 Pete Bucki, (919) 380-8860
Photographer:	 Ed Mastin, 
	 emastin@nc.rr.com
Audiovisual:	 Tom Revelle, (919) 387-8286
Webmaster:	 Roger Philyaw, (919) 764-9266
	 rphilyaw1@gmail.com

TWA News is published monthly and is e-mailed 
to members. If you are interested in contribut-

ing articles, please send to Diane our Newsletter 
editor at trianglewoodworkers@gmail.com  or her 
personal email irishrose2365@yahoo.com or you 

can submit by mail to: 
 

Triangle Woodworkers Association

P.O. Box  4206                      Cary, NC 27519-4206       

Announcement 
Pete Bucki is our Hospitality Chairman and would like any 
news of illness or misfortune or better yet something really 
good happening to one of our members -- Please contact 
Pete so he can share. 
 
Pete can be reached at: (919) 380-8860  
peteb301@att.net

Free Plans 
http://freewoodworkingplan.com/

http://www.woodworkersworkshop.com

http://www.freeww.com/

http://www.woodprojects.com/

http://www.backyardspaces.com/porchswings.html
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"Corn and grain, corn and grain, All that falls shall rise again."

					     ~~  Wiccan Harvest Chant

 I was thrilled with our 
  last meeting. You guys 
  were speaking up with 
  some really good ideas 
  and asking questions 

during Jim's presentation. It was great, I 
loved it, and it is exactly what should be 
happening. We gather together to learn, 
learning requires questions, suggestions, 
and intrigue. It was AWESOME.
	 I do feel that I need to apologize to 
Jim as the start of our meeting took much 
longer than anticipated and I felt like we 
may have cut into his presentation time. 
If you missed our meeting you missed 
a very impressive presentation by Jim 
Oleson. Thank You so much Jim for your 
patience and it appeared you were able 
to complete your presentation but I do 
apologize if I cut you short with the many 
items covered at our start.

Diane's TidBits
new things and shaking things up. 
Sometimes when you wake a sleeping 
giant you do not always get the best 
results. We are planning on the best 
results. While there have not been 
many negative comments there have 
been one or two. Here is my thing -- I 
do not mind a complaint but what I 
would like is if you have a complaint 
please bring it to me, however, along 
with your complaint bring me a reso-
lution as well. Then we have some-
thing to talk about.

TWA is an awesome club, it has had 
great leaders, it is a sleeping giant 
right now which needs us all to wake 
her up and get her moving again...

Till next time...

Diane

As membership chairman I am sad to report that the member-
ship numbers are down to an all time low. If you have been to the 
last few meetings and listened to our President you will know the 
Board of Directors is committed to trying all we can to increase 
our membership before we lose our club. Action is needed and it is 
Action I am taking. 
	 Most clubs have a way to determine meeting attendance and 
handle membership activities in an orderly fashion. There is always 
some type of name badge available whether it is fancy or just a peel 
& stick. By leaving your badge with me your nice fancy printed 
badge will be available to you at every meeting you attend. I am 
going to be tracking more than just the number of members in 
attendance. I would like to see who is attending and who is not. I 
would like to learn why those not coming have chosen not to do 
so. Could it be they can no longer drive and need a ride, these are 
things we should know about so we can help out. Carpooling is a 
great way to get to know people.
	 I have created a “Welcome Station” I will be at the front door 
and will distribute badges as members come in. Hopefully this 
will improve our impression to our guests, members, speakers, and 
others. People won’t be floundering around wondering who to ask 
questions of or where/how to ask for a membership information/
application.
The benefits of my “Welcome Station” are: 
	 • To welcome everyone that comes through the door.
	 • Have a connection with your face & name rather than only 
seeing the back of your head (from my usual post at meetings).

	 • Provide badges so we can all get to know each other and you 
do not have to worry with remembering your badge.
	 • Greet “Guests”, welcome them, provide a guest badge so 
everyone knows they are visiting, ask for contact information, 
and provide a membership application.
	 • Provide the President and Hospitality Chairman with guest 
information. We always recognize visitors and this will allow us to 
add a personal touch, and a follow-up after their visit.
	 • Begin tracking the number in attendance at meetings, who 
attends, and who does not.
	 • I will also be able to tell what your favorite topics are by 
the attendance numbers.
On the financial side:
•	 Have direct contact with members who have not renewed 
their memberships. I hate to call it collections but that is basi-
cally what it is and I would like to eliminate collecting dues for six 
months or more. 
•	 The elimination of printing multiple badges for losses and 
savings on postage in general.

I am asking that you indulge me while I explore ways to make 
membership more enjoyable for all. At the next meeting please 
wear your badge and leave it with me when you head home. If 
you have not received your new badge yet – please bring me your 
old one as the plastic cover is needed. I will have your new badge 
ready for the next month’s meeting. If a replacement badge is 
needed – let me know that as well.
	 I am trying to do my part in shaking things up and making 
changes that will better our club and membership in general. 
Your cooperation and patience is greatly appreciated.

Sharing our love for wood,
Kay Baker, Membership Chairman

My new mini shop is coming along. I have 
built another smaller and shorter bench for 
holding my machinery at a usable height. 
Organization has become a challenge. I am 
learning to use every inch of available space. 
Hanging my smaller tools has become like 
an art form. I hate to see what happens 
when a tool is missing because it was not 
returned to its proper spot on the wall. 
Organization in the shop is a new concept 
for me as all of you who have ever been to a 
T4T workshop at our place in Creedmoor. 
I will have to take some photo's when I a 
done to prove I can do it!!!

My last item for this month is not a fun item 
for me as I do not do well with what can be 
considered negative things. My returning to 
leadership of the club is to help in returning 
it to the best club for woodworkers in North 
Carolina and to make other States jealous 
of what we offer. In doing so we are trying 
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President Diane Philyaw greeted members 
and guests and started the meeting with her 
traditional meet & greet. 
	  

Announcements:
 	 A big concern for the Association is our membership numbers, 
they are quite low right now. Diane introduced a new incentive for 
all current members. Bring a guest to a general club meeting and 
receive a free raffle ticket for Mike’s monthly raffle. If your guest 
joins -- let Diane know so she can keep a ledger-- you will receive $5 
off your next year’s renewal fee. So, get 8 people to join and your 
membership is free.
 	 We have 4 named speakers for 2014 which is very exciting and 
should entice people to join the club.
 	 We were hoping that the contact for the Marine Corps T4T 
program would arrive as planned, but he was not present at 7:05. 
 	 Our Book Distribution -- arranged by Kay Baker. Hundreds 
of books and magazines are here today for your selection. Take and 
donate the cash you want.
 	 Fred Ford gave a T4T (Toys for Tots) update: 200 workshop 
"slots" (all filled with 44 people). Let Fred know if you have any 
interest in adding to those slots, CALL HIM.
 	 Friday is Cecil's workshop kickoff.
 	 Pete discussed the auction: Proceeds go to the Toys for Tots 
fund. One member (Mark Kegler) will match donations to Toys for 
Tots up to $200.
 	 Pete asked for help and brave folks to fill our October meeting. 
It is a Show and Don’t Tell. Show items we "mucked up" and then 
fixed & brag about how you came up with the FIX.
 	 Midwest Tool collectors meeting Sept. 21 on the farm, and 
Klingspor's annual showcase is Oct. 17. 

Our Board has approved a few new items that will be 
happening in the coming months:

 	 A 3 minute video is in the works for our club website. We hope 
it will update our site and entice new members to join. This was 
approved by members. It was suggested to place it on You Tube 
too! So everyone put on your happy faces – you could be a star.
 	 We are sending out a membership survey soon, take 5 minutes 
to fill it out. Otherwise, all directions for the club will be chosen by 
the board. 
 	 New membership directive, leave badges with Kay and pick 
them up at the door when you arrive
 	 Publicity is key to bringing our membership numbers up. 

Some ideas were kicked around by those in attendance. 
 		  Placing an ad on Craig's list about our club 
 		  Post meeting notice on News 14.
 		  Posters in Klingspor's window. 
 		  Business cards: group name, link to website and a note 
about meeting time and location (Klingspor and their address and 
phone number).
 		  Let Roger know of ideas for electronic media.

 	 A team is in place and looking at ways for the membership to 
pay dues electronically. Square D?
 	 Adding a "Members Only" portion to our website. The pass-
word will be sent with the newsletter notification. This will add to 
what you as a memeber in good standing will be able to enjoy.

 Program: 
Our presenter was Jim Oleson: Bent tapered laminations (visit jro-
furnituremaker.com), Jim has a 40 year history furniture making, 
even though his workshop remains a 2 car garage. Furniture 
initially linear then curved-one great curve deserves another or 
demands another!
	 Curves come from steam bending, stacked laminations, and 
torsion box form, Jere Osgood is a proponent of tapered bent 
laminations. See the Penland book of woodworking, in our library. 
Jim walked us through a slideshow of his quite amazing furniture. 
He also walked us through the advantages of the laminations. 
	 Design process: ideas generated then a scale drawing is made. 
He has a couple useful tools for shaping, such as the drawing bow 
(Leigh Valley Tools). Need bending form then sled to cut leg. Use 
masonite on the bending form surface.
	 Laminates are cut on the bandsaw, and must be jointed and 
sanded prior to gluing.  Jim uses urea formaldehyde powder bond. 
Use a mask when working with the powder. Many clamps are 
used to glue the laminates. Put the pieces between the block and 
the caul. For double tapered bent laminations cut the uniform 
laminates on the table saw.
	 Jim was very informative and inspiring.. One tip, use straight 
grained wood. Air dried wood is better for steam bending. Yellow 
glue is too plastic to use for this technique.   

Respectfully submitted by: Janet Batker Secretary

We have been promised a $200.00 donation to the T4T fund IF 
we can MATCH funds. We have reached 50% of our goal. We 
MUST reach 100% in October to double the donation. Please be 
generous. Thanks to Mark Keglars for his most generous match 
challenge.
	 We will have another $250 Klingspor raffle starting in 
November and hopefully concluding In time for Christmas in 
December. Donation will be $10 with only 50 tickets available.	
	 "Cary Players" is putting on a play in December called “A 
Christmas Story” and would like a toy that would be raffled on 
the last night of the play. The toy will be on stage during the play 
and displayed in the lobby. The idea is for a large toy that would 
be given to a 9 year old boy in the 1940’s. Cary Players will do the 
work and give TWA publicity and a display in the lobby of the 
Cary Arts Center. Publicity & Money - a good deal!!!! If you have 
ANY ideas what kind of toy we can build, I’ll donate the wood 
and  get a few TWA members to help build it. Please contact Pete 
Bucki at 919-380-8860 or peteb301@att.net – THANKS!!!
 	 No FOUR minute auction for  October.  
Respectfully submitted: Pete Bucki

Meeting 				  
			     Minutes
September 

2013
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"There is no season when such pleasant and sunny spots may be 
lighted on, and produce so pleasant an effect on the feelings, as 
now in October." 			   ~~  Nathaniel Hawthorne

I am glad to report we have two more private workshops in full 
production. Alex Knittel and Jim Rhodes are both reporting they 
have their workshops supporting the children of the area again.
Alex and Jim are both long time supporters of the TWA Toys for 
Tots Program. Thanks Alex and Jim.
	 If you are planning to make a toy or more please let me know so 
that I can add you to my status table.
	 All other workshops are now fully staffed, however if you are 
deciding to reach out and help the increasing number of children 
in need and want to join a workshop call me and I will absolutely fit 
you in. Last month I reported we had 44 people filling 192 work-
shop days. This month we have 53 people filling 251 workshop days. 
This is a 31% increase, but there is still a little room if you want
help out a child in need and have some fun at the same time.
	 We are now in the full production phase. There is much 
sawdust in the air. I hope we do not get raided by EPA.
	 Below is a photograph taken at our September 28th workshop in 
Creedmoor. We set a Creedmoor record with 800 Volkswagens in 
a day. The photograph shows all the folks that made it possible. Sue 
Eckard and Diane Philyaw also assisted but were preparing lunch at 
the time of the photo.

	

Chairman of TWA Toys for Tots Committee Chairman:      	
	 Fred Ford -- 24th year of dedication to Toys for Tots

HOST LOCATION DATE
# MEMBERS 

NEEDED

TerryTenhouse His Shop Set by members 6 days 6

Cicil Raynor His Shop Set by members 6 days 6

Bob Gabor His Shop Set by members 6 days 6

Diane, Sue & Fred Creedmoor September 28th 14

Diane, Sue & Fred Creedmoor October 12th 14

Diane, Sue & Fred Creedmoor November 9th 14

Allen Campbell Klingspor December 7th 12

Don Frankfurther his shop 16 days at random 16

Alex Knittel his shop 16 days at random 16

Jim Rhodes his shop 16 days at random 16

53 TOTAL
VOLUNTEERS

TOTAL WORKSHOP DAYS 251

KNEELING: Chuck Arnold, Frank Noser.Ed Mastin, Fred Ford, James Chamberlin,  
STANDING: Julie Arnold, Tina Mastin, Mike Weinberger, Bob Guenther, George Aux, 

Lewis Gregson, Mike Mendelsohn, Roger Hastings, Pete Bucki, & Pete Hodges

Wood Toy News 
http://www.toymakingplans.com/website/News/Wood-Toy-

News.html

Enter your email address for your FREE subscription*.

You'll receive a confirmation email with a link to this 
week's Wood Toy News. You'll also receive a free email 
subscription to Wood Toy News, plus Members Only 
Special Offers and New Product Announcements.

We release new toy plans weekly!
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2013/2014 Programs

Mentors
The purpose of this program is to have a reference guide of whom to call when you need to “pick someone’s brain”, Rule #1 

in woodworking: nobody has a monopoly on brains!  This list of people includes: contact information, projects the Mentors are 
comfortable offering advice about, and skills they would be able to help with.

Mentor Service/Skill 
Offered

Phone 
Number

Email 
 Address

Bernie Bogdon Relief Carving (919) 850-0739 sabile_27615@yahoo.com

Hugh Fish
Chairs, Joinery, Machinery & Power Tools, Mantles, 
Routers, Tables and TV Cabinets, Turning

(919) 467-5696 hughpatfish@yahoo.com

John Margeson
Baby Furniture, Beds, Bookcase, Chairs, Chest, Decks, 
Tables

(919) 876-3476 jmalice@bellsouth.net

Scott Miller Compound Cutting, Scroll Sawing (919) 233-0204 smi11er@aol.com

Mike Resar
Baby furniture, Beds, Bookcase, Cabinets, Chest, Draft-
ing, Dressers, Tables, TV Cabinets

(919) 876-1664 atwaterla@ncleg.net

Allen Campbell Simple inlay, Staining/dyeing, Pen turning, Cabriole legs (919) 772-4551 aacjr@nc.rr.com

Cecil Raynor Joinery, Finishing, Tables, Chairs (919) 870-0508 raynorc@bellsouth.net

Amy Dowden Google SketchUp

Chuck Arnold Countertops & Plastic Laminate (919) 995-2301 woodenitbenice@nc.rr.com

Available On-Line         @       www.trianglewoodworkers.com 

Month Program Speaker Workshop
October 15th TBA US none

November 19th Designing with curves Mark Todd none

December 10th Toys for Tots Fred Ford/Roy 
Underhill none

January 24th Awesome Birdhouses Don Stevenson January 25th

February 18th Blacksmithing for woodworkers Peter Ross

March 18th Design of benches Kerry Hudson

April 18th TBD Garrett Hack April 19th & 
20th

May 23rd Pyrography Michele Parsons

June 17th ??

July 15th Finishing Jay Cash

August 22nd A Chairmaker’s Realm/Chair design, Cutting 
tools workshop Brian Boggs August 23rd & 

24th

Spetember 15th Carving Wooden Utensils Jay Speetjens

Octrober 24th TBD Michael Fortune October 25th & 
26th

November 18th ??

December 9th Toys for Tots Fred Ford
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Anchor Hardwoods                                      919-790-9449 
6716 Old Wake Forest Rd., Raleigh, NC

10% discount to members

Ashcroft Saws and Tools                              919-876-3223 
3216-G Wellington Ct, Raleigh, NC

25% off list on blades and 10% off on sharpening

Capitol City Lumber Co.                            919-832-6492
4216 Beryl Road, Raleigh, NC                    1-800-244-6492

http://www.capitolcitylumber.com
Special prices to TWA members

Edwards Mountain Woodworks fine handtool woodwork-
ing: creating and teaching in wood. For further information 
on the workshops, schedule, and tools needed and any other 
requirements email Bill Anderson at bill@edwardsmountain-
woodworks.com or call 919-932-6050, evenings.

Tuition discount for club members.

The Hardwood Store                               1-888-445-7335
Gibsonville, NC                             www.hardwoodstore.com

Discount: 10 cents per board foot

Guy C. Lee Building Materials                         362-1444
900 N. Salem St., Apex, NC

Keglers Woodwerks LLC                         919-608-7220
330 Dupont Circle Raleigh NC       mkeglers@earthlink.net

Klingspor’s Woodworking Shop                 919-876-0707
3141 Capital Blvd. (.9 mile N of Beltline exit 11)

www.woodworkingshop.com
10% discount excluding lumber and power tools

Raleigh Saw                                                   919-832-2248
5805 C Departure, Raleigh, NC 27616

10% discounts on all new products

Stock Building Company                              919-828-7471
3000 Yonkers Rd  Hwy. 64 & Old US 1, Raleigh, NC

Tarheel Wood Treating Co.                          919-467-9176
Highway 54, Morrisville, NC 

  Contractors prices on all wood products
Show TWA card before order is written

Woodcraft                                                        919-781-1911                   
4317 Pleasant Valley Road                         fax: 919-781-1980  
Raleigh, NC   27612
Email: raleighwoodcraft@bellsouth.net        http://www.woodcraft.com

$25 gift certificate at each TWA meeting for the raffle

Woodworker’s Supply of NC            Store (336) 578-0500
1125 Jay Lane, Graham, NC     Mail order 1-800-645-9292 

www.woodworker.com

Wurth Wood Group                                      919-231-6620
4213 Poole Rd, exit 15 off 440 Raleigh, NC

http://wurthwoodgroup.com
Preferred prices for TWA members

Classified ads are free to all members.To have an item posted 
send a note to: TriangleWoodworkers@gmail.com or our 
Newsletter editor: irishrose2365@yahoo.com. All ads will run 
for 2 months unless otherwise notified.

TWA Sponsors

          All TWA members are welcome to sign out a maximum of 
three items at a time. Items checked out are due to be returned 
at the next monthly meeting. Returned items should be placed 
in the “Returns” box in the library area. The late fee for each 
item is $2.00 per month. Any late fees owed by a member must 
be paid before any further materials can be checked out. If you 
know you can’t make it to the next meeting you can avoid the 
late fee(s) by mailing the item(s) to Kay Baker, 610 Benfield Ct., 
Garner, NC  27529, or by calling (919) 696-8504. 
          As we all share a love for wood -- we would like to share 
the media which we have at our disposal as well. Please be 
conscious of your fellow member and return items in a timely 
manner.
To Check Out an Item
          Find the circulation card located in the back 
of books and inside of any material in a case. Sign 
and add the current date to the card. Place the card 
in the wooden “Check-out-Box” located on top of 
the library cart.    
 Librarian: Kay Baker

Sample of Books

Title Author Subject

Building Small Projects Fine Woodworking Projects

Working with Handplanes Fine Woodworking Hand Tools

Workstations and Tool Storage Fine Woodworking The Shop

In the Craftsman Style Fine Woodworking Furniture

Smart Workshop Solutions Anthony, Paul The Shop

Period Furniture Details Bird, Lonnie Furniture

Chests of Drawers Hylton, Bill Furniture

Practical Design Solutions and 
Stratagies

Fine Woodworking Furniture

Setting Up Shop Nagyszalancy, Sandor The Shop

Sample of DVDs

Frame and Panel Construction Graham Blackburn Technique

Wood Finishing Basics Michael Dresdner Finishing

The Versatile Router Pat Warner Power Tools

Tage Frid FWW Technique

Sam Maloof FWW Technique

Hand Planes in the Workshop Mario Rodriguez Hand Tools

Chairmaking Techniques Jeff Miller Technique

FWW Video Tips Volume 1 FWW Technique

Making Jigs and Fixtures FWW The Shop

7
T

W
A

  N
ew

s...
w
w
w
.trianglew

oodw
orkers.com
Library Info



www.trianglewoodworkers.com

Triangle Woodworkers Association
PO Box 4206
Cary, NC  27519

  Attention
 Members 

Regular Club meetings 
 begin at 7 PM!Designing with Curves

Mark Todd owns Hill Country Woodworks with his business 
partner, Will Bucher. For nearly forty years, Hill Country Wood-
works has designed and handcrafted furniture of uncommon quality 
and beauty. Mark and Will took over the operation a few years 
ago. They offer an array of standard pieces and custom designs, 
constructing furniture as ordered in their shop outside of Chapel 
Hill, NC.  
	 Mark incorporates curves in his work using several construc-
tion methods. These include cutting curves from flat stock and bent 
lamination. Mark will discuss how he designs furniture that moves 
beyond the rectilinear form when the urge strikes. 

For more information check out the website at:  
http://www.hillcountrywoodworks.com/

Host: Jeff Leimberger 
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November brings
Mark Todd


